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Hello Precious Intercessors, thank you so much 

for your faithful prayers and financial support.        

Caleb is still improving in his 

therapy but still has a ways to go.  

The doctors informed us in his 

last evaluation that he would still 

need ten more weeks of therapy 

and he would be evaluated 

again.  Please continue to ask our Lord to merci-

fully touch him, to clear him from this trying time 

but most of all pray that the Lord would perform 

the spiritual operation He desires to do in Caleb's 

life through this trial.   

Our New Beginnings Baptist School of Music has con-

ducted two of their Summer Music Workshops with 

over 200 young people taking classes in piano, guitar, 

violin, flute, cello, voice and music theory.  Franklin 

Dacones, our Music Director masterfully led these 

workshops to the glory of God.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Beginnings Baptist Church Samar recently celebrated 

their 5th Church Anniversary.  The Lord blessed with a won-

derful crowd , sweet Spirit and souls saved in the services.  
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Amazing News from Myanmar— More than 1,800 civilians have 

died during the ongoing military coup and more than 13,000 have 

been arrested.   They continue to go from village to village burning  

homes.  Over 800,000 people have been displaced within the country 

and over one million refugees have fled the country to neighboring 

countries of India, Thailand and Bangladesh.   

However, as Joseph declared in Genesis 50:20  But as for you, ye 

thought evil against me; but God meant it unto good, to bring to 

pass, as it is this day, to save much people alive.  In the midst of all 

these catastrophes, Christ is still being proclaimed, people are getting saved, following the Lord in baptism 

and churches are being started.  The three churches below are being started by IBOM Church Planters    

Boyling, Yaw Nway and Kongtoi.  In foreign lands, especially places under persecution, it is not unusual to 

see churches gathering and started under a big tree.  We are so thankful for the humility accompanied with 

determination of the Burmese people.  

South Korea— Preparations are under way for “Operation 250” in August as we 

partner with Bro.  Daniel, Bro. Silas, the Bible Team and Hope Baptist Church to distribute 

250,000 pieces of literature among North Korean refugees.  We also desire to raise the 

funds for 1000 data chips to carry the light of the Gospel into North Korea.  We need 

$4300 for the data chips.  Airline tickets, hotels, meals and miscellaneous expenses will 

cost an additional $6000.  If you would like to invest in this evangelistic effort, you may 

send any contributions to IBOM and memo: Murray-South Korea Mission. 

Thank you for standing with us and partnering with us to start more churches in Southeast Asia.  We hope to 

reach 75 ministries by the end of the year.  If you would like to sponsor a church please contact me via the 

contact information in the letterhead.  I am convinced that starting more churches is the best way to make a 

difference in a village, state or country.  We are still pursuing our goal of planting a church in each of the 64 

districts in Myanmar.  Things have grown more difficult but nothing is impossible with God. We are trusting 

Him to do exceeding abundantly above all we could ask or think.   

May the Lord bless you until next time,  

 Bro. Chris Murray Family 
                      Jude 22 


